
Honorable Beverly Gossage, Chairwoman   

Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare   

Kansas Capitol  

Room 548 South   

   

   Re:  Oral/written Proponent testimony, SB 391   

   

Dear Chairwoman Gossage and Committee:   

        

My name is Debra Mize, from Overland Park.  
 

In my testimony yesterday on SB 390, I mentioned President Eisenhower’s important 

and, as we now know, prophetic speech.  In 2020, we witnessed an overreach of government 

that we cannot let it happen again.  Rights were violated and propaganda was labeled as truth.  

The truth was construed as misinformation by both our elected and unelected government 

officials. 

 

Today, I am asking you to support SB 391 to curtail such overreach in the future.  You 

have a duty to never again allow these unelected government agencies to misuse their power 

over the people of Kansas.  And, you must!   

  

The “military-industrial complex” we face not only includes the National Institute of Health 

but also global organizations such as the World Health Organization and the United Nations 

who have been given increasing amounts of power and money by our federal government.  

 

This ultimate power given to various agencies was in many cases abused as they used 

their authority to infringe on the liberty and freedom of the People.  These unelected officials 

sought to restrict our ability to go to work, school, and places of worship along with seizing our 

right to visit our loved ones or even be with them when they needed us most.  Then they 

coerced health facilities to force medications and procedures on us against our wishes and 

religious beliefs.  In some Kansas hospitals this is still happening today.    

 

In this revolution of power and scientific medical research, we must alert ourselves to the  

danger that public policy can become captive to medical elitists like Dr. Anthony Fauci, who is 

an unelected and questionable expert.   

 

I urge you to pass SB 391 out of committee to begin to make the changes necessary to  

protect these fundamental rights in our Kansas Constitution.  

 

Respectfully,    

Debbie Mize   

Overland Park, Kansas   

  


